

April 10, 2014

Dr. Ray Perren
President
Lanier Technical College
2990 Landrum Education Drive
Oakwood, GA 30566

Dear Dr. Perren:

This letter corrects our letter to you dated September 9, 2013, approving the Associate of Applied Science in Physical Therapy Assistant program. Your letter dated March 5, 2014, notified the Commission that some of the information in the original submission on which the approval was based (prospectus dated April 23, 2013) was incorrect and provided the correct information.

In the original prospectus, the narrative described faculty qualifications for a full-time faculty position as holding a Physical Therapist or Physical Therapist Assistant license and having two years' experience in the field. However, in the Faculty Roster submitted with the prospectus, the position, which was listed as "TBD," the qualifications listed for this position stated "Master's Degree." It was this latter description that was included in the letter of approval for the program. The College has requested that the faculty qualifications of "holding a Physical Therapist or Physical Therapist Assistant license and having two years' experience in the field" be included in the approval of the program.

The Board of Trustees of the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges reviewed the materials seeking approval of the revised Associate of Applied Science in Physical Therapy Assistant program. It was the decision of the Board to approve the revised program and include it in the scope of the current accreditation.

Best regards,

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

Belle S. Wheelas

President

BSW/SLA:iyw

cc: Dr. Joanne Tolleson, Vice President, Institutional Effectiveness & Operations at Forsyth

Campus

Dr. Steven M. Sheeley